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February 2, 2009

The Honorable Harry Reid


The Honorable Mitch McConnell
Majority Leader



Minority Leader
United States Senate


United States Senate
Washington, DC 20510


Washington, DC  20510
The Honorable Nancy Pelosi

The Honorable John Boehner 
Speaker




Minority Leader
U.S. House of Representatives

U.S. House of Representatives

Washington, DC  20515


Washington, DC  20515
The Honorable John Rockefeller

The Honorable Kay Bailey Hutchison
Chairman




Ranking Member
Senate Commerce Committee

Senate Commerce Committee
Washington, DC  20510


Washington, DC  20510
The Honorable Henry Waxman

The Honorable Joe Barton

Chairman




Ranking Member

Energy & Commerce Committee

Energy & Commerce Committee

Washington, DC  20515


Washington, DC  20515  
Dear Congressional Leaders:

We appreciate the efforts that have been made over the last several weeks to address the serious issues raised by the upcoming digital TV transition.  We   strongly urge the Congress to put partisanship aside and pass legislation to provide an extension of the digital TV transition to June.  It is critical that the converter box coupon program be reinvigorated and adequately funded.  Otherwise, millions of Americans, many of them elderly or poor, will be cut off from a critical stream of information, including advertising messages, which are delivered by television.
At the current time, many households are still categorized as either “completely” or “partially unready” for the transition.
  

· As of January 2009, Nielsen Media Research estimated that 5.7% of television households were “completely unready,” meaning they did not have any sets equipped to receive digital signals; this is about 6.5 million households.
· Meanwhile, another 9.2% of homes were “partially unready,” meaning they contained at least one set that was not ready to receive digital signals and one or more sets that are ready; this is about 10.5 million households. 

These 17 million “unready” households would lose television reception either completely or partially should the transition occur on February 17th.  This sudden loss of the ability to receive television transmission would cut off millions of Americans from important media access, including the commercial messages of our members.  When the transition does actually happen, we hope that it cuts off as few households in these respective groups as possible.  

In addition, a delay in the transition would give the government the opportunity to resolve the issues that have developed with the TV converter box coupon program.  These problems have included unclear expiration dates and reimbursement funds that have been depleted.  Removing these impediments would in turn allow more of the “unready” households to upgrade their systems and be deemed ready for the pending transition.

Thank you for your consideration of our views.

Sincerely,
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Daniel L. Jaffe

Executive Vice President, Government Relations

The Association of National Advertisers leads the marketing community by providing its members insights, collaboration and advocacy.  ANA’s membership includes 360 companies with 9,000 brands that collectively spend more than $200 billion in marketing communications and advertising.  The ANA strives to communicate marketing best practices, lead industry initiatives, influence industry practices, manage industry affairs and advance, promote and protect all advertisers and marketers.  For more information, visit www.ana.net


